NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Town Hall, 345 Main Street, Norwell MA
June 16, 2015 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

MINUTES
ATTENDANCE: Marynel Wahl, David Osborne, Bruce Humphrey, Bob Woodill, Ron Mott and Lori Hillstrand.
ABSENT:   
Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway   
CALL TO ORDER – Chair, Marynel Wahl welcomed all to the June 16, 2015 meeting.
AGENDA ACCEPTANCE
Additions: None
Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the agenda.
Second: Ron Mott 


In Favor: All
7:00PM:         
COMMISSION BUSINESS  

Mr. Ernest Butler not present at meeting for discussion on erosion control requirements and legal ad costs for tree cutting.
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS
· Jacobs Pond – bathymetry & monitoring wells – results pending – Bob Woodill said the report is being reprinted.  
· 501 Mount Blue St. (aka: 497A Mount Blue) – Steve Bjorkland  - 

Nancy Hemingway said test results for contaminants are completed but do not have final signature. Steve Bjorkland explained the test requirements to find the leaching characteristics in a saturated condition and said samples were brought to G & L Laboratories in Quincy. Will be received by tomorrow and emailed to agent.    

      Mr. Bjorkland was asked to add “non-volatile” materials testing in the report by the agent.
Bruce Humphrey feels that the test should meet the standards that were written into the OOC.  If not in compliance, the applicant is responsible for the removal and cleaning. Mr. Bjorkland is aware and is in agreement.
· Summer Schedule – The Commission agreed to have the 7/21/15 and 8/18/15 Commission Meetings cancelled for the summer schedule. 
· Nature Conservancy MOU request – Agent included copies in the members packets. Discussion as to whether the maintenance should be handled by the Norwell Conservation Commission or the Nature Conservancy. Marynel Wahl asked for a reason behind what is needed before any decisions are made. 
· Margrets Brook – New hatchet damage to trees – 
Ron Mott checked existing cameras which have, to date, not recorded any damage to trees. He also added another camera near the site of damage. During walk, saw that bridge was damaged. Ron Mott suggested that the bridge be removed. This would end the hazard and danger on the short section of walkway. 
Review of the existing bridge will be made by members prior to continuing discussion of removal. 
Bruce Humphrey suggested having the media outlets included for alerting the public to the vandalism. Ron Mott will tape and submit photos of the bridge and destruction to the tree and send these to the Mariner and the Ledger.  
· Stetson Boardwalk Contract – 
Nancy Hemingway said approval was received from Atty. Galvin and is ready for signature.
She suggested the addition of specifying the Conservation budget and any necessary monies from Conservation Fund.

Motion: Bill Woodill moved to take the funding from the Conservation budget and from the Conservation Fund, if there is a need, to satisfy the requirements of the Stetson Boardwalk Contract.
Second: Ron Mott 


In Favor:  All 
· Open Commission seat, resignation of Bill Grafton.
Bill Grafton joined the Commission in 2010. 
Motion: David Osborne moved to accept the resignation and send a Bill Grafton a letter thanking him for his service.
Second: Ron Mott 


In Favor:  All
Lori Hillstrand suggested using the Norwell Farms website and Nancy Hemingway suggested the North/South River Watershed websites to recruit for seat replacement.
SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES 

· Open Space & Recreation – meeting will be held in two weeks with update to follow.
· Land Protection – no new updates. 

· Pathways – meeting tomorrow. 
· Trail Systems – Bill Woodill said that a group of special needs children, from a Brockton organization, will be using the dock on Saturday. Nancy Hemingway reported the North River hearing for the Chittenden Dock is Thursday, June 25th at 8:15 tomorrow. Two of the town trail workers that use their own equipment (weed-Wacker) asked if the town would cover the maintenance of these machines.
Motion: Ron Mott moved to allow the required maintenance of the machines to be done.

Second: Lori Hillstrand


In Favor:  All
· CPC –David Osborne said meeting will be on the 25th. 
· Farming – Nancy Hemingway said that warnings were sent to both Hornstra and Norwell Farms that cleaning of the walls is required as part of their contracts. Lori Hillstrand will send another note to Norwell Farms. Bruce Humphrey mentioned that we have Norwell farms and Hornstra farms that have gone organic and we should promote that this is the direction that we would like for other farmers. 
Executive Session – Discussion of land offers and land of interest, disclosure of which will impact negotiating position of the Town. 

MISCELLANEOUS 
Bills: List provided to members by Nancy Hemingway.
Motion: Ron Mott moved to pay the bills.
Second: Bob Woodill



In Favor: All
Minutes - May 19, and June 2, 2015 

May 19, 2015 - 
 
Marynel Wahl asked to add absent members to meeting notes

Motion: Ron Mott moved to accept the meeting of 5/19/15.


Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All
June 2, 2015 – Change - Nancy Hemingway asked that under Scheduled Discussions, Job Description remove that it was “tabled”.  Marynel Wahl said that under Agent report: to announce a” zoning bylaw group” and wanted to know if anyone would want a seat in this group. 

Motion: Ron Mott moved to accept June 2, 2015 minutes.  

Second: Lori Hillstrand


In Favor:  All
8:00PM: PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 
***Legal Documents/Votes

***Minor Amendments, Reviews, COC’s

***Requests for Determination

***Notices of Intent

***Enforcements/ Violations

98 Accord Park / SE52-696 & NCC# 30(03) / Construction of 2 Bldgs. (& Violation) COC (cont.) Applicant/Representative: Mike Joyce, Joyce Consulting Group
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway suggested continuation to July 7th. 
Motion: Ron Mott moved to continue 98 Accord Park to July 7, 2015.
Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor: All
330 Old Oaken Bucket Road /SE52-994 & NCC# 6(12) /Single-Family Home w/Septic COC (cont.) Applicant: Brendan Burke Representative: Greg Tansey, Patriot Permitting & Engineering  
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway recommended continuing to the fall.
Motion: Ron Mott moved to continue 330 Old Oaken Bucket to October/November.
Second: Lori Hillstrand



In Favor:  All
49 Green Street/SE52-1081 & NCC# 12(15)/Raze & Rebuild Single-Family Home NOI/OOC (cont.) 
Applicant: Sean Donovan Representative: Darren Grady, Grady Consulting
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the applicant has requested a continuation to July 7, 2015.
Motion: Ron Mott moved to continue 49 Green Street/SE52-1081 & NCC #12 (15) to 7/7/15.

Second: Bob Woodill



In Favor:  All
13/23 Winter Street/SE52-xxxx & NCC# 11(15 /Removal of Fill & Septic System Install   NOI/OOC (cont.)  
Applicant: Henry Larsen / Representative: Bob Rego, PRIME Engineering 
Present: Bob Rego
Discussion: Mr. Rego provided a brief overview of the plan. Historic filling on property was discovered during the transference of title. They delineated the limit of fill and the wetland line and are proposing to restore the area between the fill line and the established wetland line. A restoration plan narrative had been submitted. Bob Woodill said that the third property (#33) needs to be included on this plan.
Nancy Hemingway recommended either Eco- Tech or Peter Fletcher for project management and oversite of the project. She also referenced having them use the Norwell Bylaw OOC long form. 
Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue an OOC for 13/23 & 33 Winter Street/SE-1083 & NCC #11(15) for the premise that the work be accomplished by January 1, 2016 with constant peer oversite during removal and restoration.
Second: Ron Mott



In Favor:  All
Main Street (Rt. 123) / SE52-1082 & NCC# 14(15) / Road Improvements                    NOI/OOC Applicant: Paul Foulsham, Highway. Dept. / Representative: Ziad Kary, Environmental Partners
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the applicant has requested a continuation, anticipated to be to October 6, 2015.
Motion: Lori Hillstrand moved to approve the continuation of Main Street (Rt.123)/SE52-1082 & NCC#14(15) as requested.
Second: Bob Woodill



Opposed: Ron Mott and David Osborne
In Favor: Bruce Humphrey, Marynel Wahl, Lori Hillstrand and Bob Woodill

75 Harbor Lane / SE52-1080 & NCC# 8(15) / Piers, Ramps, Float, Shed & Steps NOI/OOC (cont.) Applicant: Robert Frattasio / Representative: Joseph Hannon, Mayflower Eng 
Present: Joseph Hannon
Discussion: Mr. Hannon crafted a new scaled plan as requested. Two separate sheets were submitted to show details and additional information. Mitigation options were discussed. 
Nancy Hemingway asked for footings extended out of the wetland and contours to be shown on the plan. Mr. Hannon pointed out the information on the plan.  Commission had requested that the first footing extending into the marsh, towards the house, be pulled out of the wetlands, which was not done. Nancy Hemingway said that this project could be conditioned to include this. Trash removal is to be included in the order of conditions. 

Motion: Ron Mott moved to issue the NOI/OOC for 75 Harbor Lane with conditions mentioned.
Second: Bob Woodill



In Favor:  All
ENFORCEMENT / VIOLATION HEARINGS and DISCUSSIONS: 

AGENTS REPORT 
· The DEP Commissioner signed the presiding officer’s recommendation as final.  Rodriquez can either accept the final DEP decision or take his request to the MA Superior Court.  TBD.

· The Jacobs Dam Safety Inspection through PARE is scheduled to start next week

· The Fire/Police will be using the gator for the summer fest.  

· The chapter 91 license for Chittenden Landing is recorded.  The hearing for the North River Commission is scheduled for June 25th at 8:15 PM in Town Hall.  ACOE is still pending.  

· Vandals chopped at a tree along Margret’s Brook. They also apparently chopped through several of the cross supports in the last bench along the pond.  The fence that Dave and Ron put up was pulled down and replaced again.  Still no visuals on the miscreants.

· Work is about to start on Forest St (pathway) including extensive tree cutting.  

· 59 Pond is experiencing GW in excess of that planned.  They are pumping water back to a stone riprap off the back to avoid contact with construction dirt and such.  The water being released is clean GW.  I am keeping an eye on it.  ZBA and Chessia are also informed.
· 75 Pond installed the new connections to the stormwater basin; it needs to be excavated out to restore capacity and basin vegetation growth.  Looks bad but not a problem at this time as long as repair to the basin is conducted before significant rainstorms.  I will continue to monitor.

SCIENCE AND REGULATION IN THE NEWS 
· The Northern Long Eared Bat is now listed as a Federally Protected Species, by the US Fish and Wildlife Service.  The bat population which has been devastated by White Nose Syndrome has been in rapid decline for several years. 
· EPA selected 243 Communities to receive 54.3 million for environmental assessment, clean up and redevelopment projects.  It would be interesting to see if any of the federal grant programs might apply to assessment, engineering and clean-up of the tributaries to drinking supply winding around the Pond Road and Accord Park areas.  

EDUCATION AND TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES
· AMWS sponsored seminar on intermittent streams – understanding the regulations and science – September 18, 9-3:30 in Chelmsford.
· AMWS annual meeting and ethics seminar Dec 4, 2015 Boylston MA.
· MACC fall conference will be October 17th at the Devens Conference Center and will focus on Ecological Restoration and Wetland Replication.  
And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission

The Commission reserves the right to discuss matters other than scheduled public hearings in an order other than as posted.  The Board further reserves the right to discuss matters which could not reasonably be anticipated at the time of the posting of this meeting notice. 
Please be advised that Conservation meetings are audio recorded for the purpose of creating meeting minutes. 
*Please refer to the Agent’s Notes for further clarification of particular hearings and discussions from the Meeting. 
Motion: Ron Mott moved to adjourn at 9:15pm
Second: Lori Hillstrand.



In Favor:  All
I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on August 4, 2015.

__________________________
Marynel Wahl, Chairperson
Norwell Conservation Commission

June 16, 2015

Prepared by Debra Kruk
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